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Meeting Minutes

March 26, 2012 – 6:30pm
DPS – Tom Holder’s Office
155 Village Street, Medway MA

Present:  Chan Rogers, Peter Gluckler, DPS Director Thomas Holder, and Executive Assistant Sarah Pawluczonek.  

The meeting was called to order at 6:35pm by a motion from Peter Gluckler.  

Chan Rogers seconded.

Motion approved, unanimous vote, 2-0.

Abatement – 260 Village Street

Sarah Pawluczonek explained the abatement for 260 Village Street.  This is a vacant property seeking an abatement for their water charges.  They had zero usage and were billed that standard minimum charge.  There is a past precedent where we accept these abatements if vacancy is proved by lack of usage.

Peter Gluckler asked if there was anything special about this particular case or if it was a standard vacancy request.

Sarah Palwuczonek said it was a standard request.

Tom Holder explained that although he has authority as given by the board to approve adjustments, we felt the board would wish to vote on this type of request.

Peter Gluckler made a motion that the abatement be granted for 260 Village Street.

Chan Rogers seconded.

Motion approved, unanimous vote, 2-0.

Abatement – 91 Village Street

Sarah Pawluczonek explained the abatement for 91 Village Street.  This is another vacant property since late in 2010 due to a house fire.  The water is shut off and there has been no usage at the meter.  They are seeking abatement on the past 3 bills as they all cover a time of vacancy at the property.

Peter Gluckler made a motion that the abatements be granted for 91 Village Street.

Chan Rogers seconded.

Motion approved, unanimous vote, 2-0.

Vote on New Water & Sewer Fees

Sarah Pawluczonek handed out a spreadsheet of the proposed fees.

Tom Holder explained that last year we began this endeavor with the Abrahams Group, to review the old water and sewer fees.  Sarah Pawluczonek started this off by surveying a dozen other similar Town’s fees to compare to Medway’s.  We then hired the Abrahams Group to do a comprehensive study of these fees, as well as a 3 year rate plan.  This spreadsheet shows you the old fee, if it existed, and the new proposed fee.  He asked that the Board review it and be prepared to vote on it at the next meeting, when all members are present.

Chan Rogers and Peter Gluckler agreed that the vote should occur at the next meeting when all members are present.

Tom Holder went over the form pointing out that the Drain Layer’s License Fee was the only one they have been asked to vote on so far as it was time sensitive for construction season.  They approved it at the last meeting.  He explained that in the future we are working to develop a few more involved fees for I&I (Inflow and Infiltration), Fire Services, and System Development.  Hopefully in the coming months we will have some of these to present.  Also, notice the fees that are priced “at cost” which is to protect us in the event that material (tangible) costs increase.  

Chan Rogers asked if we were still able to use the old fees in the interim.

Tom Holder answered yes, however they are hard to explain or justify since their conception was before our time and so we have no information on how the former employees and Water/Sewer Commissioners arrived at those amounts.  With our new comprehensive study of these fees we will be able to validate these costs.

Peter Gluckler asked what the Water Permit fee was.

Sarah Palwuczonek explained that it was the fee to apply to tie into Town Water or make a repair.  It also includes the site inspection.  

Tom Holder remarked that all fees are calculated from the actual labor, materials, and equipment costs to perform each service.

Peter Gluckler asked how we arrived at the Non-Compliance Fine amount.

Sarah Pawluczonek answered that a “fine” differed from a “fee” in that it does not have to be based on actual cost  It is penalty.

Tom Holder explained that the fines are intended to be reasonable amounts that are still high enough to deter further non-compliance or other unacceptable activity.

Tom Holder told the Board that at some point before the next meeting we will have the recommended FY13 rate schedule.  It is being worked on by the Abrahams Group.  A Rate Hearing will then need to be scheduled hopefully prior to Town Meeting.  There is a Finance Committee Meeting tomorrow night in which we will use a rate forecast as prepared by the Town Treasurer, Melanie Phillips.  

Peter Gluckler asked if the new rates will fall in line with last year’s rates.

Tom Holder answered that yes, they mostly should, as we do not have a lot of capital project requests for FY13.  Water has only a $35,000 capital expenditure for a vehicle, and Sewer has a $200,000 Sewer Rehab Project and the Charles River Pollution Control (CRPCD) assessment for FY14.  We want to fund half of that assessment, which is $90,000, out of our FY13 rates.   We will be being assessed for this project every year through FY33.  Rate increases will be as a result of increased debt service in Water and Sewer.

Chan Rogers asked what the essence of the CRPCD project was.

Tom Holder answered that he is still hoping to set up a tour for the Board, of the facility and its planned improvements.  

Chan Rogers and Peter Gluckler agreed that the vote should occur at the next meeting when all members are present.

Approval of past meeting minutes

Chan Rogers and Peter Gluckler requested more time to read the minutes.

Chan Rogers suggested they be voted on at the next meeting.

Director’s Report

Tom Holder reviewed the $200k Chicken Brook Interceptor Sewer Remediation Project.  He handed out an Inspection Report of Chicken Brook done by Haley & Ward.  Tom explained that the pipe is found to be structurally sound, but numerous joints and manholes are taking wetlands inflow.  The pipe does not need to be lined; the recommendation is to robotically seal off joints and manhole entries.  

Tom Holder handed out the Capital Improvement Committees Capital Budget Report for FY13 explaining that it demonstrates spending recommendations to request at Town Meeting.  In FY12, we are about to award the $2 million West/Main Street Water Main contract.  There is a request for $35,000 in Water for a Superintendent Truck.  

Peter Gluckler asked if Haley & Ward estimated the amount of I&I reduction.

Tom Holder answered that 50,000 gallons per day (gpd) was the initial estimate given.

Tom Holder handed out the Town Budgets.  He explained that the Department was asked to provide level funded budgets.  Most increases on them are based on debt service increases.

Tom Holder handed out a series of graphs representing the DPS Historical Comparison spending trends.  

Other Business:

Tom Holder suggested that the next meeting be held on Monday, April 23rd, 2012 at 6:30pm in Tom’s Office.  Also, a tentative date for a Rate Hearing was proposed for May 7th, 2012. 

Chan requested that these proposed dates be forwarded to the member, Robert Wilson, who was not in attendance this evening, to confirm his availability.

At 7:42pm Peter Gluckler made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  

Chan Rogers seconded.

Motion approved, unanimous vote, 2-0.

Respectfully submitted,



Sarah Pawluczonek
Executive Assistant
Department of Public Services
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